CHELMSFORD AMATEUR RADIO SOCIETY NEWSLETTER NO.153

OCTOBER, 1978

Next Meeting

The October meeting is traditionally the Annual General Meeting and Grand Junk Sale; 1978 is no exception. The AGM will take the form of reports from the various officers and election of a new committee. The level of the subscription for 1978/79 will also be decided.

The present committee is composed of the following members:-

Les Turner	G4CUT	Chairman
Dick Brocks	G3WHR	Secretary
John Bowen	G8DET	Treasurer
Bill Pechey	G4CUE	Newsletter Editor
David Barber	G80QW	
Peter Neave	G4DAN	
Brian Bourn	G8JAU	
Dave Elwell	G8CV1	
Mike Quee	G3ZWW	
Andrew Meade	G8KQE	
Keith Fisher	G3WSN	

Retirements

We are sorry to hear that Les, who has shouldered the responsibilities of chairman for the last two years, would like to retire from this position but is prepared to stand as an ordinary committee member.

Keith Fisher, G3WSN has left the area for the sun-drenched beaches of Dorset and will, therefore, not be able to continue.

David Barber, G80QW has expressed a wish to retire from the committee because of other committments.

Roy Martyr, as president, would like to thank all the above members for their work during the year.

Roy and his two vice-presidents Tony Dix, G5IX and Bernard Reichmann, G6RM are ex-officio members of the committee and are willing to continue as executives of the society.

Nominations

Members should make their proposals known to the President in the run-up period to the AGM. Omenomination has been received for John Greenwood, G3KRZ to be our chairman, John has agreed to stand for election.

Following the formal business of the AGM there will be a Grand Junk Sale run by that well-known local auctioneer and wit, Roy Martyr. The sale has several rules:-

- 1. All items must be labelled with name of vendor and reserve price if any. Unlabelled items will be considered to have been donated to the club and will be sold.
- 2. All items must be taken away from the College premises by either buyer or seller at the end of the evening.
- 3. The club will take a 10% commission on items sold.

A rough description of the equipment to be sold may help to improve the price obtained (and the profits to the club!).

Cont'd/.....

The meeting will take place on Tuesday 3rd October, at Marconi College, Arbour Lane, Chelmsford commencing at 7:30pm sharp.

Committee Meeting (Subject to approval by the new committee) Wednesday 11th October, 7:30pm, Wheatsheaf.

D.F. National Final

The three club members who took part were placed as follows:-

Mike Hawkins, G3WMM 4th Arthur Butcher, G3KPJ 9th Ian Butson, G8LPR 12th

73

Bill

W.L. Pechey, G4CUE Newsletter Editor Forge Cottage, GOOD EASTER, Chelmsford, CM1 4RS Phone: Chelmsford 421188 Good Easter 612.

FOR SALE

Pye 19 inch colour monitor - working complete with manuals and some spare plug-in modules. Best offer over £50 secures.

G3PGN QTHR

Phone: Blackmore 822891